
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 10: W/E 15th November 2019 
PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday for the  
coming week to:  

 

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for winning the 

attendance awards for week ending 
8th November:  

 

KS1:Rec 97.33%  
KS2:Y6  97.24%  

Autumn Term Breakdown  
for Attendance  

 

 0 days missed  = 100% 

 1 day missed  = 98.61% 

 2 days missed  = 97.22% 
 

 3 days missed = 95.83%  
WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT 

 

Please note that a penalty notice may 
be issued if a leave of absence is taken 

without permission. 

 Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page  Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

 Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School      WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Dates to remember 
 

Wednesday 13th Nov 2019 

 Y3 class assembly - 9am-
POSTPONED 

 Y6 trip - £2.00 (paid by 
8th Nov) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 15th Nov 2019 

 Children In Need - non 
uniform & cake sale 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 26th Nov 2019 

 Y6 trip - £11.20 (paid by 
22nd Nov) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 27th Nov 2019 

 Rec -Y6 Flu Vaccine       
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 4th Dec 2019 

 Rec & Nur panto - £5.00 
(paid by 13th Nov) 

  Y1—Y6 panto - £5.00 
(paid by 13th Nov) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 9th Dec 2019 

 Y1 trip - £17.25 (paid by 
22nd Nov) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 11th Dec 2019 

 Rec Nativity play - 
10.00am  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 17th Dec 2019 

 Christmas Lunch 
11.45pm- Grandparents 
invited £3.05 must be 
booked & paid by Mon 
2nd Dec.  

 Nurs & Rec Santa visit - 
£3.50 (paid by 2nd Dec) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 20th Dec 2019 

 Carol Service—10am 

 Break up  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 6th Jan 2020 

 INSET—NO Children  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 7th Jan 2020 

 Children return to school  

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 27th Jan 2020 

 Y5 trip - £7.00 (paid by 
10th Jan) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Year 6 Trip 
 

Year 6 had a great time on their trip this week. They 
started the day at the Empire Cinema Film Festival 
then spent the afternoon completing  
geography 
fieldwork in 
Sunderland City 
Centre. The 
children’s  
behaviour and 
attitude was 
fantastic. We 
were very proud of them all. 

Illness 
 

Thank you very much for your support this week 
when a large number of children and staff have been 
unwell and absent. We have followed guidance from 
Public Health England and are pleased to report that 
our attendance figures are now on the rise. We will 
continue with increased hygiene and cleaning  
regimes and suggested that you continue to do the 
same at home. Please remember that your child 
should not return to school until 48 hours after their 
last bout of sickness or diarrhoea. 

Radio Stars 
 

Tim West from Sun FM radio station came into 
school today to record Sleeps to Santa song.  

All the children 
and staff joined 
in and were in 
fine voice. The 
Sleeps were 15 
and 6, so listen 
out in December. 

Baby News! 
 

Congratulations to Miss Kean and her family on the 
birth of their daughter, Ariyana. She is absolutely 
beautiful and both she and Miss Kean are doing well! 

Christmas Card Competition  
 

Well done to Emilia Webster, Sareena Martin and 
Ivy Potts, who were lucky enough to get shortlisted 
for our local MPs Sharon Hodgsons Christmas Card 
Competition. The children, along with Mrs Atkinson 
and Mrs Young, went to the Washington Arts  
Centre, where the children received their prizes.  

Well done Girls. 

Parking 
 

A few times this week, when I have been standing at 
the front of the school to welcome children and 
parents I have witnessed unsafe parking and driving 
from some of our families. There have been at least 
three times when other drivers have sounded their 
horn because a parent/carer has pulled out in front 
of them.  Please take notice of the road markings 
and ensure it is safe before pulling out. If this  
continues, I will have no option but to contact the 
council and ask them to send their Road Safety  
Vehicle. 

Volunteers 
 

I’d just like to give a shout out to our volunteers. We 
have a number of people who come into school  
regularly and support us and your children. These 
people are unpaid and give up their own time, which 
we greatly appreciate. Thank you: Mr Purnell, Mrs 
Robson, Mrs Wilson and Mrs Bishop and Hamish. 

Rilee Webster 

Alexis Wilson 

Joey Spencer 

Jack Kay 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929

